
 

Cabinet Response to the recommendations of the Overview and Scrutiny Board – Impact on the Council of the increase in 

the Higher Needs Block of the Dedicated Schools Grant 

No. Recommendation: Cabinet Response: 

1. the Cabinet be recommended to lobby the 
Government: 

 
1. to seek the national consultation on the Special 

Educational Needs (SEN) Code be released 
together with details on entitlement to funding for 
SEN provision to ensure best outcomes for 
children as soon as possible; and 
 

2. to release information on the future of the 
statutory override to ensure clarity for local 
authorities to be able to know how they will be 
funded in the future. 

 

A copy of the letter sent to the Secretary of State for Education, 

The Rt Hon Nadhim Zahawi MP. 

 

 


